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Roseworthy Student Newsletter    

We are coming to the pointy end of 
Semester 2 with exams just around the 
corner. Your exam timetable was be 
available here so make sure you check 
where your exams are being held, the 
days and times. 
 
Honours 
Honours is a one year program       
consisting of a research project and 
associated theoretical work. An      
Honours year provides professional 
training in a chosen area of specialisa-
tion and experience in scientific       
research. It also enables students to 
learn new research techniques and 
broaden their skill base.  The Honours 
experience leads to increased job   
opportunities and is the foundation year 
for direct entry into postgraduate     
research degrees in Australia, e.g. the 
PhD. If you are interested in Honours 
for 2017 make sure you apply by     
Friday 28th October. 
 
Roseworthy Revue 
The Roseworthy Revue was a great 
success with entertaining acts and 
some hidden talent around campus. 
Well done to all involved! Can’t wait 
until next year’s Revue. 
 

DVM III Valedictory Ceremony 
The DVM III’s will be having their    
Valedictory Ceremony on Friday 9th 
December at Roseworthy campus    
followed by a dinner in the Barossa.  

 

 
Good luck for the remainder of this se-
mester. 
 
 
SAVS Student Services Team 
Email:  

avs_enquiries@ask.adelaide.edu.au 

animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au  

CRICOS 00123M The University of Adelaide 

NEWS FROM SAVS  

Diary Dates: 

24 Oct—Animal Sci Career Evening 

25&26 Oct—AUU Sale 

26 Oct—CASIG IDEXX wetlab 

27 Oct—CASIG AGM 

27 Oct—RAPS AGM 

28 Oct—Classes End 

28 Oct—Applications for Honors 

31 Oct—Honours/Clinical Research Project 

Day 

31 Oct-4 Nov—SWOT Week 

5-19 Nov—Exam Period 

18 Nov—AVSA End-Of-Year Pub Crawl 

18 Nov—Locker Keys Due 

27 Nov—Graduation Application Deadline 

1 Dec—Semester 2 Results Due 

9 Dec—DVMIII Valedictory Ceremony 

7-13 Dec—R/AA Exam Period 

22 Dec—Graduation Anomalies Deadline 
 

Uni Programs start 2017 Semester 1 enrol-

ment from 1 Dec (see page 3). 
 

Most offices on campus are closed for break 

after 23rd December and reopen on Mon-

day2nd January. 
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NEWS 

FROM 

THE  

LIBRARY 
 

The café is open Monday—Friday during semester 

from 8:30am to 5pm and 5:30pm-7:30pm for dinners.            

During summer break the café is open 8:30am to 3pm Mon-

day—Friday.  

Café 

    GRAB A PLATE, MATE!  This semester we are 

continuing the challenge of lowering the waste from the cafe for the 

environment and continued sustainability on campus.  There has 

been some notable changes in our take away packaging since the 

opening of the Hub but we would like to see it drop a little more. 

 

Dinner service will end this year as from Monday 19th of November.  

  

Christmas closure: Last day Thursday 22nd December 

reopening Monday 16th January 2017. 

 

Pre-order your lunch and never miss out 8313 7815 (Sandwiches, 

baguettes etc orders by 10:30am if possible) 

For assistance from the café please contact Cath Frankel 8313 

7815 or email: roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au   

 

 

 

Monday 8.30am – 9.00pm 

Tuesday 8.30am – 9.00pm 

Wednesday 8.30am – 9.00pm 

Thursday 8.30am – 9.00pm 

Friday 8.30am – 5.00pm 

Saturday / Sunday Closed 

Library staff wish you 

all the very best for your 

exams. 

Extended Library hours during  
Swot and exam weeks 

From Monday 31st October to Friday 18th November (3 weeks). 

mailto:roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au
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Study Research 

Lockers— 

2017 Enrolment 

For continuing students and those starting a new program, please see the following link from December 1, 2016 to find 

out when enrolment will open for your program. http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/open-times/ 

Continuing Students 

Bachelor of Science (Animal Science)   5/1/2016  9:30AM 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 5/01/2016  9:30AM 

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine   9/12/2015  2:30 PM 

Commencing Students 

Bachelor of Science (Animal Science)  20/01/2016 9:30 AM 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 20/01/2016 9:30 AM 

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine   2/02/2016  9:30 AM 

The completion of a higher degree by research (HDR) at 

the University of Adelaide will provide you with the skills 

and experience to undertake a range of rewarding career 

opportunities. Employers recognise that the research abil-

ity and broad range of transferable skills which Adelaide 

graduates possess equip them well for challenging and 

diverse roles in industry, government and business, as well 

as in research and academic organisations. 

 

There are many scholarships available at postgraduate 

level and in many fields of study. The Scholarships team 

will help to match you to navigate the opportunities. 

 

For more information visit 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/research/study/ 

 

 

Buy/Sell Text Books 
There are lots of ways to sell or buy your textbooks. 

 

Check out the Co Op Bookshop.  

http://www.coop.com.au/sell-

textbooks 

 

Adelaide University Union (AUU) 

Online Marketplace list Textbooks, 

furniture and more. 

 

uofa veterinary and animal science 
second hand book page on Face-
book.  

 

Do you have a locker in the 

Vet Science Building? 
 

Remember to return your key 

before 18 November               
if you are not continuing your program 

in Semester 1, 2017  and avoid the 

$25 replacement fee.  

Return keys to Student Services        

in Roseworthy College Hall. 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/graduatecentre/scholarships/
http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks
http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks
http://www.auu.org.au/eNotice/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/294716997347204/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/294716997347204/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/study/postgraduate/research-degrees/
https://unified.adelaide.edu.au/web/unified/home;jsessionid=EF61B276609CF5053CAD2D2E640CFD50.node2
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/how/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/dates/
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Semester Two 2016 Conferral of Award 

Are you finishing your degree? 
 
If yes, be sure to note important deadlines and the graduations webpage.  
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/ 
 
Application Deadline - last day to check for an automatic application or to 
apply using ACCESS Adelaide is Sunday 27, November 2016. 
 
Graduation Status Letter Date - View your Graduation Status Letter in 
ACCESS Adelaide Friday 16, December 2016. 
 
BPAY Deadline - Last day to use BPAY to resolve any outstanding debts 
that are preventing you from graduating by Sunday 18, December 2016. 
 
Anomalies Deadline - 5:00pm on Thursday 22, December 2016 
Last day to: Resolve any issue preventing you from graduating, and 
change any name details or award details. 
For more information about completion, conferral and graduation 

ceremonies including academic gowns hire, tickets and collection of 
your parchment visit the Graduations web pages located at:  
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/  
 
 
 
 
Do you need an Official      
Academic Transcript?   
 
Transcripts can be purchased through the Online Shop on Unified.   
Unofficial Academic Transcripts can be downloaded from your Access 
Adelaide account.   
 
For more information see: https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/
graduations/parchment-transcript-ahegs/transcripts/ 

The Maths Learning Centre exists to help all 

students with the maths involved in their 

coursework, including statistics. Our Drop-In 

Centre is at the North Terrace Campus on Level 

3 of Hub Central and is open even during uni-

versity breaks – check our website for opening 

hours. Some questions we may even be able to 

answer over phone or email, so don’t hesitate to 

contact us.  

WEB: www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning 

EMAIL: mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au 

PHONE: 8313 5862 

Maths Learning Centre support for statistics 

Reminder to update your contact details on Access Adelaide 
Please update your contact details including an accurate mailing address. This will help the University forward mail to you.  

Volunteering 
The University of Adelaide actively 
encourages and promotes a culture of volun-

teering. Volunteering provides an integral link 

between the University and the wider communi-

ty. We foster and encourage volunteer satisfac-

tion, including learning new skills and making 

professional and social contacts. Volunteering 

adds to the richness of University life by involv-

ing a diverse range of people in a variety of 

activities. Since 2003 when the Volunteer Pro-

gram was formalised, the number of volunteers 

who contribute in many ways has grown to over 

2300. Anyone can volunteer, to find out more 

visit https://www.adelaide.edu.au/volunteer/ . 

The Adelaide University Union also 
provides links to Employment and Volunteering 

opportunities. Visit https://www.auu.org.au/ for 

more information.  

Inter-campus Shuttle + Roseworthy Campus-Gawler Commuter Service 
Some bus services will continue during the exam period and into December. Services will finish on Friday 23rd  December and resume on  Monday 

2nd January 2017. Timetables for both services are available from Student Services Office, Roseworthy College Hall and online:  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/security/students/shuttle.html  

Summer School Courses 
Summer School 2017 will be opening soon. Taking courses in Summer or Winter School is a great way to accelerate your study, catch up on 

missed courses or broaden your educational experience. For more details visit http://www.adelaide.edu.au/summerandwinterschool/ 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning
mailto:mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au
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RAPS—Roseworthy Animal Science & Postgraduate Students Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From RAPS 

Even though the end of the uni year is 

almost here, RAPS still have some 

exciting events planned! We are hold-

ing a shared lunch for HDR students 

on the 2nd of November for all HDR 

students. Bring a plate of any food you 

would like to share and come and 

have a chat to some other HDR stu-

dents!  

RAPS is also helping host the Animal 

Science Career Speed Dating Evening 

on Monday the 24th of October in the 

Callaghan building. The careers night 

will feature several industry, graduate 

and HDR reps from a variety of areas. 

It’s a great chance to get an insight 

into life after uni and where the Animal 

Science degree can take you. Come 

along and meet some new people, ask 

questions and enjoy some free drinks 

and light food! 

We are also helping on Honours Post-

er Day on 31st October, marking post-

ers for our finishing honours students. 

We are looking for HDR students to 

assist in marking posters, so if you’re 

interested please let us know!  

RAPS will be holding our AGM Thurs-

day the 27th of October, with a venue 

to be announced soon on Facebook 

and by email. If you are interested in 

joining the RAPS committee or just 

want to see what we’re about, come 

along! All undergraduates and post-

graduates are welcome.  

RAPS had the opportunity to help out 

with R U OK day and Mental Health 

Day this year. These days are very 

important in reminding us of the im-

portance of mental health and check-

ing on each other and continuing to do 

so throughout the year. And we hope 

you enjoyed the free lunch! 

We hope that everyone has had a 

good year and we will see you next 

year. Congratulations to all undergrad-

uate and postgraduate students com-

pleting their studies this year! 

 

 

Upcoming events: 

 Animal Science Career Speed Da-

ting Evening: 24th October 5 – 7pm 

 RAPS AGM: 27th October 12 – 1pm  

 Honours Poster Day: 31st October 

9 – 4pm  

 HDR Shared Lunch: 2nd November 

12 – 1pm 

 

 

Contacts: 

raps@auu.org.au 
www.facebook.com/UofARAPS/  
 
President - Simon Pols  
simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au 
 
Vice President- Mandy Bowling  
mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au 
 
Secretary - Jessica Fabijan            
jessica.fabijan@adelaide.edu.au 

Treasurer - Caitlin Evans                 
caitlin.a.evans@adelaide.edu.au 

 

 

Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
For more information about Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups within 
the School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences visit 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/associations/ 

 

Many clubs are part of the AUU’s Clubs Association. www.auu.org.au 

 

Many Student Associations and Special Interest Groups have their own websites and facebook 

pages. Watch for events posted on Facebook pages and the Online Calendar .  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

Check out the Rosi Campus Facebook page (administered by students).  

Apply to see this feed by searching ‘Roseworthy campus’ or visit 

www.facebook.com/groups/500752649960619/ 

mailto:simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:jessica.fabijan@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:jessica.fabijan@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwibo5j298PKAhUGmpQKHWjWB5sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.imeimage.com%2Ffacebook-page-icon&psig=AFQjCNGPPMXpwhtUo5QHixn8coNW5DuWjg&ust=1453776040292747
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RACSUC—Roseworthy Agricultural College Student Union Council 
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WAITE VS ROSEWORTHY NETBALL & FOOTBALL—Congratulations Roseworthy! 

Champions 
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Congratulations on having 
almost competed study for 
2016! Over the past couple 
of months, AVSA has been 
bursting with events and we 
are so pleased you have 
been able to attend and 
have a fantastic time with 
us. 
 

 

Vet Ball 

Back in August, our annual Vet Ball was held at The 
Hilton, with the theme of Masquerade. We had almost 
400 attendees, all in fantastic attire and many featuring 
a mask for the opening of the night. We are very appre-
ciative of Hills for being our major sponsor for the night 
and contributing our first photo booth, which was a rag-
ing success all night! We gave out a number of awards 
on the evening, including best dressed male and female 
to Dany Elzahaby and Yvette Clark (below). 

AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 



AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

Quiz Night 

Shortly after Vet Ball, AVSA 
held a charity Quiz Night in 
Adelaide to raise funds for 
the Nsikasi Project in South 
Africa. We had a fantastic 
time and really enjoyed the 
ingenious trivia, and not-so-
trivia questions thought up 
by our DVM III students. 
 

Industry Night 

Industry Night this year had heaps of great businesses with 
information stations, many of whom gave presentations. It 
was a fantastic opportunity to explore some of the major 
brands and hear what they can offer for students and new 
graduates. We also heard from a number of recent Veteri-
nary and Animal Science graduates who were willing to 
share their story of what they have done since graduating 
and the factors which helped them get there. 
 

Revue 

Just a couple of weeks ago was this year’s Rosie Revue. 
We had heaps of fantastic live acts and video submissions. 
A huge thank you to our contributors, we are so grateful 
and really enjoyed each of them! 
 

End-Of-Year Pub Crawl 

This year we are introducing our first end of year pub 

crawl. We have dedicated this pub crawl to the seemingly 

endless cycle that each of us vet students endures: Eat. 

Sleep. Vet. Repeat. It will be held in Adelaide on Friday 

18th of November. All orders have now been taken, and 

we hope to hand-out the shirts during the exam period to 

each cohort at a specified exam. We will have limited 

spares to sell once we receive the order, so you will have 

to be quick if you wish to purchase one then.  

 

AGM 

On Thursday last week we held our annual general meet-

ing and elected our new committee for 2017. We are 

pleased to announce the roles which have been allocated. 

Our year level representatives are yet to be determined; 

this will be chosen by each year level later this year or in 

early 2017. 

 

2017 Committee:  

 President - Sarah Nicholls 

 Vice-President - Jenelle Payne 

 Treasurer - Leone Immelmann 

 Secretary - Emma Shepherd 

 Sponsorship - Krysten Lee 

 Events Co-ordinators - George-Henry White and 

Adrianna Ruggiero 

 Merchandise and Publicity - Lauren Williams 

 Online Communications - Olivia Armstrong 

 General Committee - Victor Law, Lizzy Davey 

 
Farewell from the 2016 AVSA Committee, best wishes for 

exams ! 

 

 - AVSA Committee 2016 

Facebook 
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https://www.facebook.com/avsa.uofa?fref=ts
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ESIG—Equine Special Interest Group 2016 Wrap 
This year ESIG had 76 general & 8 
Committee members. We ran several 
events this year including: Lunch and 
learns, Magic Millions sales & endosco-
py night, Night at the Trots, Rural Prac 
day, Castration Clinics, Lameness Day, 
Endurance Events, Foal Watch, BBQ & 
our End of Year Dinner. 

I would like to say thankyou to the out-
going 2016 committee for all their    
efforts and to the staff and external 
mentors for their contributions to ESIG 
this year. I would also like to welcome 
the incoming 2017 committee. 

2017 Committee: 

 President:  Sofia Canala 

 Vice President: Tanya Dean 

 Secretary: Simone Treloar 

 Treasurer: Victoria Gray 

 General Members:  

 Oliver Miller, Phoebe Sto-

rey, Bethany Winra, Brittany Hal-

lett and Anja Klingenberg 

 

 

Good luck for Exams!  

Liberty Hogg 

2016 ESIG President 

Facebook  

Steers Led Team Success at the Adelaide Show 

Some outstanding results for this years led steer competition, with the Roseworthy team winning the following awards: 

 Reserve Champion Export Carcase – Bottlesford Lionel 

 The Tersh Hannam Memorial Trophy for best presented Murray Grey Steer– 1st Bottlesford Dennis 

 The Southern Angus Breeders Prize for Best Angus School Steer- 2nd Carrical Larry 

 The Rabobank Trophy for Highest Scoring Angus Steer overall – 1st Roseworthy Lenny 

 The Murray Grey Beef Cattle Society Prize for Highest Scoring Murray Grey Carcase – 1st Bottlesford Lionel 

Congratulations to the team on a great show. Special thanks to our sponsors, Compass Feeds, Roseworthy College, 
Martindale Holdings, Bokara Simmentals, Carrical Angus, Roseworthy Angus, Roean Limousin, Virangra Red Polls, and 
Bottlesford Murray Greys. 

https://www.facebook.com/sofia.canala
https://www.facebook.com/tanya.y.dean
https://www.facebook.com/simone.treloar.31
https://www.facebook.com/victoria.gray.397
https://www.facebook.com/olivia.miller.9404
https://www.facebook.com/phoebe.storey.7
https://www.facebook.com/phoebe.storey.7
https://www.facebook.com/bethany.winra
https://www.facebook.com/brittanyhallett94
https://www.facebook.com/brittanyhallett94
https://www.facebook.com/anja.klingenberg.5
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=equine%20student%20interest%20group%20-%20adelaide%20university


PASIG—Pig Club at the Adelaide Show 

This year we were responsible for cleaning, feed and washing all 
the commercial pigs at the show plus our own.  
 
We also manned the agsplorers stall which was a Bank SA initiate 
to get children into agriculture and part of the trail where children 
collected stamps as they walked around the show. 
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Final Year Production Elective 

By Amy Cleggett 

 

Once again the final year production 
animal elective at the University of Ade-
laide involved a whirlwind tour of farm-
ing enterprises throughout the South 
East of South Australia and Western 
Victoria. Led by our intrepid adventurer, 
Dr Kiro Petrovski, the plans were set, 
“we leave at 11:30am on Sunday” he 
told us and being the good students we 
are, we prepared accordingly. So, you 
can imagine our surprise come Sunday 
morning when we learnt that 11:30 ac-
tually meant 10am… 10:30 at the latest. 
Some rushed packing following fears of 
previous warnings from Kiro that “if you 
are 1 minute late, you miss the bus, if 
you miss the bus, you fail”, saw us leav-
ing campus only slightly behind our new 
schedule. Seemingly unphased, it was-
n’t long before Kiro brought out the 
ANZCVS board exams and our 
‘learning’ began. After a couple of hours 
a few of us were happy to take a break, 
however this may have been more so 
to preserve Kiro’s voice as so far he 
seemed to be doing more talking than 
our entire group combined. After a few 
more hours of quizzing we arrived, visi-
bly unscathed, in Mount Gambier. 

 

Bright and early Monday morning we 
set off across the border guided by 
tomtom and our additional navigation 
system of amyamy (sometimes it 
doesn’t pay to be a local). The drive 
itself was quite eye opening with one 
near attempt to overtake a semi on 
double lines being quickly followed by 
the ‘click’ of several seatbelts and 
judgement of anyone attempting to 
overtake us on double lines for the re-
mainder of the trip. We were also intro-

duced to a game of 
‘what’s wrong with 
that animal’, and if 
you were lucky 
enough to spot the 
specific animal on the 
way past, this was 
definitely an ad-
vantage. Our first 
stop was at a stud 
beef property where 
we had the oppor-
tunity to discuss bull 
sales, fertility and 
participate in an un-
expected game of 
hide and seek involv-
ing our boots and 
one very mischievous 
puppy. We then 
headed off to the 
Hamilton Research 
Centre where we 
gained insight into the research trials 
they are currently running involving 
canola, lucerne (which according to 
Kiro tasted pretty good) and measuring 
methane output in sheep.  

 

The remainder of the week was filled 
with farm visits throughout the South 
East which exposed us to a range of 
farming enterprises running beef, dairy, 
sheep and pigs. We were exposed to a 
range of herd health scenarios includ-
ing calf rearing, heifer management, 
infertility, feedlot management, bull 
management and pre-weaning mortali-
ties. We also had the opportunity to 
examine some animals on an individual 
level taking part in some foot trimming, 
clinical examinations, pregnancy test-
ing, and even an LDA surgery. These 
experiences exposed us to a range of 
management practices and allowed us 
to analyse them and offer advice in 
some cases. Our evenings were also 
kept busy with tutorial sessions, a 
DairySA farmer’s dinner where Kiro 
spoke about mastitis and colostrum 
management, and finally a vet dinner 
where the local vets shared some cas-
es of interest and friendly tips for veteri-
nary practice.  

 

We were able to gain an incredible 
amount of knowledge during the trip 
including a lot of things that can’t be 
found in a textbook or a university lec-
ture. There were several highlights dur-

ing the week including Lauren scoring 
herself a free bottle of wine from one 
farm whilst admiring their vineyards, the 
4:30am start in order to practice our 
pregnancy testing skills, and discover-
ing that trying to squash a garbage bag 
full of rubbish through a 15 x 10cm bin 
opening is much like trying to replace a 
prolapsed uterus. However, one of the 
most memorable experiences was a 
discussion on calf rearing at one partic-
ular dairy farm. Whilst the farmer 
claimed he had no current issues that 
we could help him with he was quite 
keen to offer up some tips for our future 
careers. The use of woodchips for cast-
ing broken legs and the use of flour and 
water to help stop calf scours as in the 
farmer’s own words, ‘it’s like making a 
scone in the calf’ were particularly note-
worthy.  

 

It was a fantastic week and we would 
like to thank Dr Andrew Hoare, Dr Stu-
art Skirving and Dr Rebel Skirving for 
taking the time to help organise the 
farm visits and for coming out to share 
their knowledge and skills with us. We 
would also like to thank DairySA for 
sponsoring the trip and the farmer din-
ner and Graeme Pratt from the AVA for 
sponsoring the vet dinner. Finally, a 
special mention and thankyou to Dr 
Kiro Petrovski for making the whole trip 
possible and for your continual support, 
sharing of knowledge and fun facts and 
for getting us all back safely.  



The Careers Service is available to assist students year-
round. Career workshops covering topics such as resume 
development, interview skills, job hunting and more are all 
listed on CareerHub. On this site you will also be able to ac-
cess career resources, job listings and company profiles 24/7 
from any device. Visit the Careers Service in person on the 
North Terrace Campus or call our team (08 8313 5123) to 
find out more or book in for our events, workshops or appoint-
ments. 

Careers Service 

Produced by the Faculty of Sciences, e-Science is a 
free magazine that offers interactive feature articles 
written by our researchers and complemented by  
resources.  

 

Download e-Science magazine (free) 

Issue 17 iPad | Web 
 

The wasps defending 
your veggie patch 
from caterpillars 

How centuries old 
teeth can help us 
understand disease 

What plant viruses 
can do for us and 
against us 

The hormone that lets 
wheat feel stress  

e-Science 
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5th Year Fun—What would you be if not a vet? 

http://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
https://itunes.apple.com/wa/app/e-science-magazine/id516459099?ls=1&mt=8
http://escience.realviewdigital.com/?iid=141761#folio=1
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
https://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au/students/login?ReturnUrl=%2f
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Extra Mural Studies (EMS) 

EMS Vacation Periods 2016 
EMS Placements take place in the University Vacation Periods. The dates for 2016 are: 

 

 
 

Vacation Period 4 (Summer: November 2016 – February 2017) 
 

AHEMS 

Vacation Period 4 covered 14 weeks (November 2016 to March 2017), AHEMS students are currently being allocated 

placements for Summer and should hear soon regarding up and coming placements occurring in November. Placements 

over Summer will be allocated over the coming weeks. EMS Administration Team will be accepting late forms throughout 

the summer break but at least 8 weeks notice must be given before the intended placement date.  

We ask that you commit to the placements you have been allocated. Once you have been allocated a site please 

contact them to introduce yourself and gain the necessary information to complete the Student Placement Agreement by 
the due date in Sonia.   

 

DVM EMS 

For DVM students, please submit your DVM Placement Request Form for summer by the due date but we will accept 
further placement requests as long as they have been submitted 8 weeks before the intended placement (or 12 weeks 

for International Placements).  

 

 

EMS Administration  
For questions regarding Sonia and placements please contact Kat Norris and Mandi Simpson (EMS Administration Staff) 
at animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au. 
 
 

EMS Administration Core Hours (Monday – Friday 9:30am – 2:30pm).  Staff may be available outside these hours. 

 Any Enquiries please contact the EMS Admin Team at animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Vacation Period 1 (11 Apr – 22 Apr) 

Vacation Period 2 (4 Jul – 22 Jul) 

Vacation Period 3 (19 Sep – 30 Sep) 

Vacation Period 4 (21 Nov 2016 – 3 Mar 2017) 

mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
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SALLY POLKINGHORNE 

Appointments Monday, Thursday and Friday 

FREE & CONFIDENTIAL  

Available to all enrolled students seeking to address issues that may be   
affecting their study and life.  

Please direct enquiries and appointment requests to Rebecca Dunbar in  
Student Services or email Sally directly.  

sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au          rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au            
www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy 

 
For urgent matters please contact  

The Counselling & Disability Service on North Terrace Campus - 8313 5663 

The Roseworthy Counselling Team 

Sally Polkinghorne        Pippa 

 

Are the stress of 

exams starting to 

get to you? 

Do you need a 

study plan?  

 

 

 

 

If so, it may be worth     

contacting Sally for an        

appointment. Sally will be 

available during swot vac 

and exams and she’s there to 

help you through times like 

this!  

During the week of October 10th we celebrated 
Mental Health Awareness Week. Once again 
the theme was “connecting” with others. We 
provided you with the opportunity to connect 
and value your mind through participating in 
Mediation, Yoga, Massage, a funny photos 
and who could forget the Tacos to value your 
tummy!  

 

It was great to see people getting involved, 
chatting and taking advantage of the pet    
therapy too! 

 

Thanks to the Café for the great food and to all 
of our helpers throughout the week. We could-
n’t have done it without you all.  

mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
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Semester 2 Exams 

You are required to bring with you to 

the exam venue: 

 your student ID (or other photo identification) 

 reasonable supplies of all required writing materials, 

erasers, etc. 

Materials permitted: 

 a small purse or wallet, including keys, money, ID & cred-

it cards  

 one clear bottle of clear water, up to 1 litre in size (water 

is available at the venue) 

 a closed bag stored under your seat 

 any materials specified by the examiner, as set out on 

the front page of the exam paper  

Materials not permitted, unless  specified by the examiner, 

as set  out in the front cover of the examination  paper: 

You must not bring into the examination venue any material 

which enables, or has the potential to enable, you or others to 

cheat or to gain an unfair academic advantage. Examples of 

materials which are not permitted include, but are not limited 

to: 

 writing or other paper 

 dictionaries, textbooks, notes or other reference material 

not specified on the front page of the exam paper 

 electronic devices including: calculators,  diaries, diction-

aries, organisers, laptop or palmtop computers, mobile 
telephones, or other communication devices unless spec-
ified by the examiner (and only self-powered that operate 

quietly would be acceptable). 

 any drinks other than clear water in a clear container 

Materials NOT to be removed: 

You must not remove from the venue any materials issued for 

use in the examination, or any copies of such materials. All 

such materials remain the property of the University, whether 

the materials were actually used or not. These includes scripts, 

blank answer books, question papers and drawing or scribble 

paper. 

 

Bags 

Students bringing bags into the exam venue may be subject to 

inspection as you enter the venue. Place all the materials you 

will need on your desk, close your bag and store it under your 

seat. Any items not permitted in the exam must be stored in 

your bag and not your pockets.  

 

Mobile Phones 

You are not permitted to bring your mobile phone into the 

exam venue unless it is switched off and stored in your 

closed bag under your seat. 

If a mobile phone is found switched on in your possession dur-

ing the exam it will be deemed as a breach of the policy and will 

be held as unauthorised material and returned to you at the end 

of the exam. This may result in the matter being referred to the 

Head of School for further action in accordance with the Aca-

demic Dishonesty Procedures. 

Replacement/Additional Assessment 

There have been changes to the Modified Arrangements for 

Coursework Assessment (MACA) Policy. For a summary of the 

changes click here: summary of changes. 

Before the Primary Examination 

Students with an illness and/or exceptional personal circum-

stances must submit their application for R/AA to their School or 

Faculty no later than 3 business days after the occurrence of 

the condition, illness and/or exceptional personal circumstanc-

es, which form the grounds on which their application is made, 

regardless of the date of the primary exam. 

During the Primary Examination 

Students who become ill on the way to or during the exam must 

notify an exam invigilator at the venue and apply for a replace-

ment exam within 3 business days of the date of the primary 

exam. 

Application forms for a R/AA are available from the Rosewor-

thy Student Services Office and online at  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/exams/modified/ 

 

Results 

Results for Semester 2 
will be available on  
Access Adelaide from 
1 December. If your 
results have not been 
posted contact your 
School or Faculty for 

advice.  

 

Check your student email and the official timetable for any changes!  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/exams/timetable.html 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/3303/#_Replacement_Examinations
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/3303/#_Replacement_Examinations
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/exams/docs/maca-student-policy-summary.pdf
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Student Care 

Education and Welfare Officers 

8313 5430        studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Education and Welfare Officers are able to provide advice, 
support or information on any of the following matters:- 

- Information and referral for any issue which affect a     
student’s ability to study 

- Academic complaints, grievances and student rights    
issues 

- Accommodation assistance 

- Loans and small grants 

- Centrelink, tax and legal assistance 

For an appointment please call 8313 5430 or email student-
care@adelaide.edu.au  and our Receptionist will book you 
in. An Education and Welfare Officer will come to Rosewor-
thy to meet with you or accompany you to any academic 
meeting that you need to attend if necessary. 

 

Academic Progress Policy 

There have been changes to the Academic Progress Policy 
for Coursework students. http://www.adelaide.edu.au/
policies/1803/ 

Please be aware that if you receive a risk notice or ‘Show 

Cause’ notification, immediate attention is required. 

Student Care can assist you to understand the implications 
for you.  

 

Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust Grant  

The Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust grant provides one-off 
requests for study-related financial assistance, students 
must demonstrate need and academic merit. This grant is 
only for continuing students who have completed at least 
one semester at the University of Adelaide. 

Applications available from Student Care Office, Lady Sy-
mon Building and from the Roseworthy Student Services 
Office, Roseworthy College Hall.  

Please follow the link for more information and contact Stu-
dent Care for an interview or if you wish to discuss further.  

Applications are not open to International Students. 

https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/
walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust  

 
 

Mb. 0417 081 051 

mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
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OPENING HOURS 

MONDAY—SUNDAY 

6AM—11PM 

STAFFED HOURS 

MONDAY 4PM—8PM 

WEDNESDAY 4PM—8PM 

FRIDAY 4PM—8PM 

 

To book in for a class or to make an enquiry  

email thefitnesshubroseworthy@gmail.com,or Call us on 8313 6999. 

mailto:thefitnesshubroseworthy@gmail.com

